

**JACK HULLAND SCHOOL COUNCIL**  
**Minutes of Regular Meeting**  
**April 4, 2018**  
**School Library**

**Present:**      **Council Members:**                      **Administration:**  
Alison Adams: Co-Chair                      Lorrie Peterson: Principal  
Misty Ticiniski                                      Karen Hannah: Vice  
Principal  
Don Fitzsimmons  
Jennifer Journeay  
Odessa Epp  
Jerry Zahora: Secretary Treasurer

**Regrets:**      Sherry Goodman: Council Member  
Cherie Bryenton: Council Member, Co-Chair

**Guests:**      Chris Hanlin: A/Director of Operations, Dept. of Ed.  
Souhail Soujah: A/Superintendent of Schools  
Bob Walker: School Council Liaison  
Sheri Graham: Parent

1.      **Call to Order:**  
Meeting was called to order at 7:03PM
  
2.      **Adoption of Agenda:**  
Moved by Misty, second by Odessa, THAT the agenda be adopted.  
CARRIED

- 2.1.      **Guests:** Chris Hanlin: A/Director of Operations, Dept. of Ed.  
Re: Traffic Safety around JHES

School Council wrote a letter to the Dept. and other officials with reference to the safety on Fir Street at the school.

The dept. is working on an overview of infrastructure in Whitehorse. They are working with the City of Whitehorse and an engineering firm. Scope of work is to let them know what they want to do. Work with the City with reference to the concerns at the school.

Some proposals, requests:

- would like to enhance 14<sup>th</sup> Avenue vs. school bus drop offs.

Project identification document is with Property Management  
Has been approved, it is a 1 – 3 year project. A traffic study will done to  
look at other things, ways, etc.

- Traffic
- Pedestrian Crossing: There is a Ped. Crossing Guide from the City.
- Engineers will look at and a traffic study is to be done.
- 12<sup>th</sup> Avenue: may not be part of the “Catchment” area to have school zone speed limits. Chris will keep working with City on this.

Council held roundtable discussions on this issue.  
If there are any concerns, questions, etc. they are to be directed to Chris or  
Souhail  
who also enforces the concerns surrounding the safety at the school.

Council thanks Chris for information and coming to meeting. Council will be kept posted.

**3. Adoption of Minutes:** Moved by Jennifer, second by Odessa, THAT the Minutes of Regular meeting, March 7, 2018, be adopted. CARRIED

**4. Reports:**

- 4.1 Busing: None
- 4.2 Treasurer's: Balance in account at end of March, \$4,299.33.
- 4.3 Principal's:
  - Enrolment: 381
  - Student Led Conferences:  
Feedback: Young students may be perhaps too young to be able to lead conference; suggested a bit older. It was more parent friendly; gave students a chance to showcase their work. “Specialty” (PE, Music,) teachers were able to be more involved as well  
Suggested that perhaps send a note to parents with reference as to what questions to ask.  
There will be one more reporting done in late April or beginning of May  
with final report cards in June. Teachers to decide on how to reach out to parents

**MOTION: Council** Moved by Misty, second by Jennifer, THAT the Jack Hulland School Council makes a MOTION to approve Field trip: “Kids on the farm Day” experiential days, Gr. 5, 6, 7, for May 29, 30,

31.

**CARRIED**

**UNANIMOUSLY**

5. **Community Issues:**

6. **Old Business and Correspondence:**

6.1 Reminder: School Council Elections:

Bob provided info on elections, encouraged members to run, and provided school with poster and information pamphlets for anyone interested in running for school council.

Orientation and swearing in of new council members to be held mid-June.

6.2 Reminder: School Council Conference:

Conference to be held April 5 – 9. Members encouraged to attend.

Jennifer to attend on Friday,

Sheri Graham (Parent) will also be attending

7. **New Business and Correspondence:**

8. **Adjournment:** Meeting adjourned at 8:15PM

Next regular meeting: May 2, 2018

---

Alison Adams:  
Co-Chair

---

Jerry Zahora:  
Secretary Treasurer